
 

Subject: Businesses, Cities and Civil Society Organisations Support Swift and Ambitious 
Action to Decarbonise Corporate Fleets  

         14th July 2025, Brussels 

Dear Commissioner Tzitzikostas,  

We, businesses, cities and civil society organizations, are writing to you ahead of the High-Level 
Strategic Dialogue on Decarbonizing Corporate Fleets. At a time when protecting the 
environment and supporting the electric transition is challenged by many, we wish to express 
our broad support for swift and ambitious legislation to decarbonise light and heavy duty 
vehicles in corporate fleets. 

To truly deliver on this potential, we strongly encourage you to come forward with a Regulation 
that: 

- Accelerates corporate car electrification, reaching at least an overall EU electrification 
rate of 90% (new registrations of corporate cars) by 2030, and 

- Sets binding zero-emission shipment targets by 2030 for large cargo owners. This 
approach places the responsibility where the purchasing power lies, ensuring demand 
for zero-emission freight solutions. 

These measures are vital to achieving the EU's climate objectives and fostering a competitive, 
sustainable European economy. This proposal directly supports the Commission's ambition to 
create robust lead markets for cleantech products, ensuring that European innovation in electric 
mobility finds strong domestic demand. Clear and stable regulatory signals will unlock the 
necessary investments and drive innovation in the transport sector. 

We look forward to a constructive dialogue and remain at your disposal for any further 
information.  

Sincerely, 

BEUC 
EDF 
EnBW 
Eurelectric 
Eurocities 
EV100 
T&E 
Uber 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 


